Rotogram  07/12/18 
Jon (our guest) led the pledge, Randy led us in singing "America the Beautiful", Carolyn led us in prayer.  
We had a great crowd of 20 members and 2 guests: Nicole and Jon Brien, Rotarians from Woonsocket, Rhode Island. 
Steve L. won $40 dollars in the 50:50 (and promptly gave it to Katey for girls' weekend at OOB)
Important Dates:
September 18:  Zone Assembly in Montreal
2020 International Convention is in Hawaii so start planning ahead. 
Board Meeting Report

The Board approved Bob Porter as an Honorary Rotarian in recognition of his years of Rotary service.

Marc presented the Budget for the upcoming year and the Board approved it. Big thanks to Marc for all his hard work on this. 
Announcements

Our new road signs are ready to install - 1 in Conway, 1 in Albany, and 1 in Bartlett. The sign in front of the Red Jacket will be taken down and not replace. Bob proposed that we split up and tackle this as a fellowship project after a Thursday morning meeting but a few volunteers may just get it done another time. 
Betsy Gemecke invited us to the Open House at Osher Lifelong Learning Institute at Grantie Sate College on July 18th. She also offered to donate 2 used couches for the Auction but we recommended that she donate them to Habitat for their yard sale instead. 

Karen has asked for help with speakers. We are good through August but need some speakers starting in September. 

Several years ago we donated $10K to the North Conway Community Center but they never placed any plaques to recognize our contribution. At long last and after much persistence and consternation on Marc's part, they have placed a plaque on a fence post about our contribution to the fence and there are medallions coming soon to recognize our contribution to the benches.  

Ryan and her boyfriend Josh have welcomed their son Nolan Shawn Delano to the world! Carolyn sent around a card and we took up a collection to gift a beautiful Amish quilt to the new family.  Congratulations to Ryan and Josh!
Bob proposed that we organize an in-meeting service project for August 2 when the new District Governor, Larry Vars, will be visiting. Other members mentioned that District Governors' first visits to clubs are generally to allow him/her to present their vision for the District for the upcoming year, so it may be more appropriate to invite him to another meeting for a service project. Carolyn proposed that we walk to Rotary Park for a photo with Larry after the meeting instead. We may even be able to do photos at NCCC if the fence installation is complete. Bill mentioned that Larry has been involved with RYLA and suggested combining one of his visits with a presentation from the RYLA kids. 
Kelly proposed that we do an afternoon/evening project for Rise Against Hunger. Leslie has the contact information for RAH and will see when they may be available. We maycombine it with a cook out social with Kiwanis.   
Kelly has reached out to Habitat for Humanity but hasn't heard back from them about a date for a work day.

Bob asked for ideas from members about service projects, either in-meeting or stand alone. 

Brian asked whether we have any club brochures. Nate has a few different ones and will bring them so we can update them for distribution. Marc has a business card from years ago that has our meeting information (outdated) on one side and "What is Rotary" on the other side. Marc suggested that we all print something similar with our own contact information to share with community contacts, prospective members, and donors to our events. Peter shared that there is a template on Rotary.org to easily customize. Nate will work on setting something up. 
Steve recommended that we set up a linkedin profile. He has recently found several Rotary clubs' profiles - it could be a great way to get our meeting and event details in circulation. 
Bob asked who is on the International Committee. Frank is the chair (officially) and should ask at a meeting who would like to be on his committee. 

Auction Update
Katey is emailing Steve J to get the magic list of previous solicitations.  The consensus at the Board meeting was to wait until after Labor Day to solicit from local businesses. For any chain/franchise stores, we should start earlier to get through the corporate process for donations. 
Happy/Sad Dollars
Allen was happy to be heading to a summer camp with some of his physical therapists to teach the kids about the profession. His daughter announced that a new grand baby will be arriving soon. He will be away next week. He gave his wife a scare this week when he decided to leaf blow the roof - saying she didn't think it was a good idea was an understatement. Grandson wanted a haircut to match his mom's boyfriend, but the buzz cut isn't as flattering to his ears as another choice may have been. 
Bill's wife and daughter have been busy getting his grandson ready for freestyle camp while the grandson has been busy relaxing. He gave a dollar to welcome to our new Rotary baby and another looking forward to seeing more of Larry Vars this year.
Kirk was glad the humidity broke and happy about the amazing rescue of the young Thai soccer team and their coach. 
John reported that the water temperature in Conway Lake is up to 85 degrees. He gave a scooter dollar as he'll be away next week at an aviation camp. 
Leslie gave a few dollars for missing the last few weeks and a late dollar for today. Her grandmother turns 98 tomorrow but fell last week and broke a hip. She had surgery Monday night and back at her assisted living home by Thursday. Leslie is relieved that she is doing so well physically, even though she doesn't always remember what's going on.  Her last dollar was to celebrate being in the cheap seats instead of leading the meeting!
Our guest Jon thanked us all for the warm welcome. He shared that they almost waited at the Red Jacket so they are glad to hear that we are putting up new signs. His wife Nicole revealed that he was fixated on finding us for 45 minutes yesterday but his detective work paid off and after calls to District and to LA Drew, they were able to find us. 
Kelly was happy that her car passed inspection by the skin of its teeth and is allowed to be back on the road - at least until its next inspection! 

Charles was a little worried about a dangerous storm (Typhoon Maria) in Japan that is close to his daughter and granddaughter. 

Anne gave a dollar with gratitude for the Navy Seals who participated in the rescue of the Thai boys and their coach.
Carolyn was looking forward to meeting up with her whole family in Rochester on Friday to celebrate her grandson's 18th birthday. Congrats to Ryan and Josh for their baby. She will miss us next week - she is heading to Pennsylvania to visit with her Amish "family".  She was also glad for our guests' perseverance in finding us - it was great to have them! 

Peter has had a house full with Sally's father and aunt being joined by Peter's mother. While his mom was visiting, Lance suggested she join Peter and Sally when they go to Seattle for a visit. Peter thought he shot down the idea by pointing out that she would need a passport for the flight out of Montreal, but his mom called this week to report that her shiny new passport had arrived! He was also proud to share that Lance will be arguing in front of the Supreme Court sometime next session! Happy to have sold tickets he bought for a Chicago/St Louis game since his friends already had club seats - highly recommended StubHub for unloading unwanted tickets!
Roy gave a dollar for the Red Sox and the great season they are having. 
Jim gave a dollar with thanks in advance for all the help everyone will give cleaning up after the meeting. He extended a warm welcome to guests. Several of Karen's friends are coming to town for a 70s party - no bell-bottoms or platform shoes, just a required minimum age of 70!
Nate gave a dollar for our guests and another for the great summer he and the family are having. He recently found a wallet in road on the Walmart rotary and annoyed more than one driver stopping to pick it up. He swears it didn't have any money it when he found it but he worried that it might seem suspicious when he dropped it off at the PD. 
Katey was looking forward to a weekend with her girlfriends at Old Orchard Beach and hoped Steve would be able to manage the kids on his own. (Steve hopes the kids can manage them on their own) She gave a dollar to welcome our guests and another to celebrate our nice summer  weather. She also shared that she will be moving away from some of her duties at the hotel and doing more massage at the Root Cellar starting in August.
Steve was sad that Katey was leaving the hotel and deserting him for the weekend. He was glad the guests ran the gauntlet to find us but is worried that it means we haven't made ourselves quite hard enough to find - we may have to increase our efforts if we want to stay under the radar! He is thrilled to have a shiny new Harley. He chose green even though legend says green motorcycles are cursed - he is willing to live dangerously. 
Marc gave a dollar to welcome our visiting Rotarians from Rhode Island. He gave another to celebrate Ryan's and Josh's new son. He gave a sad dollar because he learned that Scott Gamwell died last Saturday. He gave a happy dollar after spending a very nice evening with his mom when Randy was unable to join him for dinner after the Board meeting last night. It was an unplanned, unexpected, and completely beautiful evening.  

Randy gave a dollar to welcome our guests. He gave another for Carolyn  because she is really  something special. He gave another dollar with regrets that he couldn't stay to help clean up. They had a great weekend with the kids and spent lots of time on the lake. He was glad to hear that Nate was able to reunite someone with their lost wallet and hopes someone will do the same for him since he lost his bucket buddy full of tools from his truck bed this week. Leslie asked for an update on the new boat's name: originally Doris but may transition to The Chapel since they had a wedding on board! 

Bob's birthday was July 7th - he got lucky with a $1 spin on the celebration wheel. He gave another dollar with regrets for not being able to stay and clean up as he had to scoot to make it to court on time. He gave another dollar to welcome to guests. 

Bob adjourned the meeting at 8:30 am

